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Bridging Research and Practice: 
Building a New Study Abroad Model in Southern Africa
TODD LEEDY, GRENVILLE BARNES, BRIAN CHILD, & SANDRA RUSSO

In late May – early June, PI Leedy 
and co-PIs Barnes and Child spent 
two weeks in Botswana, meeting 
with a wide variety of university, 
government, NGO, and private sector 
representatives to build upon existing 
relationships and forge new linkages 
that will support the creation of a new 
field practicum for graduate students 
from University of Florida, University of 
Botswana (UB), and potentially world-
wide. UF and UB have become part of  a global 
network of  Masters in Development Practice 
(MDP) degree-granting institutions, a network built 
with seed funding from the MacArthur Foundation. 
The students in these programs form one natural 
constituency for the field practicum as it develops 
with full institutional partnership between UF and 
UB. 

The UF team met with senior administrators 
and representatives of  potential collaborating 
units on the main UB campus in Gaborone. These 
discussions made it clear to the UF team that UB 
has made substantial institutional commitments 
to ensuring that the partnership is symbiotic and 
sustainable.  For example, UB has committed to 
significantly expanding the Okavango Research 
Center (ORC)  accommodation facilities at its 
Maun campus.  The UF team met multiple times 
with the UB Dean of  Graduate Studies to work on 
detailed budgeting, instructional commitments, and 
in-country orientation. Upon arrival in 2011, UF 
participants will spend their first week in Gaborone 
at the Botswana College of  Agriculture (BCA), 
joining the UB participants for an intensive week 
of  orientation including guest lectures and visits to 
various relevant government agencies and NGO 
offices. For weeks two through seven, participants 
will be based at ORC in Maun and complete six 
one week field training and research modules.  
This will be followed by 2-4 week individual or 
small student team attachments to a variety of  
possible university, local government, private-sector 
or community entities. Discussions with senior 
administrators and research staff  at the UB Maun 
campus helped to identify possible instructional 

staff  for the UF-UB practicum, 
as well as the need for expanded 
administrative capacity at ORC 
in order to undertake sustainable 
training programs for UF-UB and 
other potential institutions/clients. 

The UF team also met with 
potential coordinating government 
agencies and non-governmental 
organizations in Gaborone to assess 
potential collaborative activities (e.g. 
attachment of  UF-UB program 
students, staff  training through 
participation in UF-UB program, use 
of  monitoring data, etc.). Meetings 
with these organizations made it 
clear to the team that the imminent 
establishment of  the field practicum 
would be broadly well-received for 
a number of  reasons. First, because 
we plan to work in a defined set 
of  communities annually, student 
training projects will generate a set 
of  longitudinal data that can be used 
to monitor rural livelihoods and 
plan effective interventions.  Second, 
there is a clear demand within in 

various organizations for the type of  
training experience that the UF-UB 
program will offer. This provides 
a potential secondary constituency 
for the program, allowing for the 
possibility of  students working 
in teams with active practitioners 
or the establishment of  separate 
field practicum for local agency 
and organization staff. Meetings 
with similar bodies in Maun to 
assess potential collaborative 
activities (e.g. attachment of  UF-
UB program students, staff  training 
through participation in UF-UB 
program, use of  monitoring data, 
etc.) highlighted how a sustained 
student training program could also 
impact rural livelihoods by providing 
actionable data to community-based 
organizations and their private sector 
partners. 

Todd Leedy is associate director of the 
Center for African Studies. This project is 
supported by a two-year award of $100,000 
from the Bureau of Educational and Cultural 
Affairs, U.S. Department of State. 

Prinect Printready ColorCarver
Page is color controlled with Prinect Printready ColorCarver 4.0.80
Copyright 2008 Heidelberger Druckmaschinen AG
http://www.heidelberg.com

You can view actual document colors and color spaces, with the free Color Editor (Viewer), a Plug-In from the Prinect PDF Toolbox. Please request a PDF Toolbox CD from your local Heidelberg office in order to install it on your computer.

Applied Color Management Settings:
Output Intent (Press Profile): ISOcoated_v2_eci.icc

RGB Image:
Profile: sRGB_hdm.icc
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

RGB Graphic:
Profile: sRGB_hdm.icc
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

Device Independent RGB/Lab Image:
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

Device Independent RGB/Lab Graphic:
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

Device Independent CMYK/Gray Image:
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

Device Independent CMYK/Gray Graphic:
Rendering Intent: Perceptual
Black Point Compensation: no

Turn R=G=B (Tolerance 0.5%) Graphic into Gray: yes

Turn C=M=Y,K=0 (Tolerance 0.1%) Graphic into Gray: no
CMM for overprinting CMYK graphic: no
Gray Image: Apply CMYK Profile: no
Gray Graphic: Apply CMYK Profile: no
Treat Calibrated RGB as Device RGB: yes
Treat Calibrated Gray as Device Gray: yes
Remove embedded non-CMYK Profiles: yes
Remove embedded CMYK Profiles: yes

Applied Miscellaneous Settings:
Colors to knockout: no
Gray to knockout: no
Pure black to overprint: no
Turn Overprint CMYK White to Knockout: yes
Turn Overprinting Device Gray to K: yes
CMYK Overprint mode: set to OPM1 if not set
Create "All" from 4x100% CMYK: yes
Delete "All" Colors: no
Convert "All" to K: no





